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In 2015 the WANFLUA continued its 
proud history of ensuring strong working 
conditions for its members, whilst also 
providing an exciting and enjoyable social 
atmosphere for its members to revel in, 
thereby ensuring high satisfaction and 
retention rates amongst its members. 

On top of this, in 2015 the WANFLUA 
embarked on some landmark 
achievements in securing a lucrative 
fundraising opportunity with Racing and 
Wagering Western Australia (RWWA) and 
signing off on a significantly restructured 
Memorandum of Understanding with the 
WAFC for the upcoming 2016 and 2017 
seasons. 

Before further exploring the successes 
of 2015, it is imperative that I take this 
opportunity to thank the tremendous 
support and the selfless volunteered 
dedication of the WANFLUA committee:

	 •	 Ashley Coster (Vice President) 
	 •	 Justin Power (Treasurer) 
	 •	 Alex Martin (Secretary) 
	 •	 David Thatcher (Social Secretary) 
	 •	 Sean Moylan (General Committee)
	 •	 Ben Laycock (General Committee)
	 •	 Reuben Garlett (General Committee) 
	 •	 Clayton Gardner (General Committee) 
	 •	 Jack Nyenhuis (General Committee) 
	 •	 Yarraan Streat (General Committee) 

A further special thank you is to be extended to the 
outgoing committee members Justin Power and 
Clayton Gardner. 

Justin has undertaken the highly responsible and 
time-consuming job of WANFLUA treasurer over 
the past two years. In this time, Justin has not only 
overseen and managed a high turnover of funds, he 
has assisted the important implementation of cloud-
based accounting software and online banking, both 
of which will significantly increase the efficiencies of 
the treasurer role for generations to come. 

Clayton’s contribution on the general committee 
has also been highly valuable. Clayton completely 
revamped the association’s website and has been 
of great assistance as the association looks to try to 
implement a centralised electronic record keeping 
system. I again extend my personal thanks to both 
Justin and Clayton for their selfless and excellent 
service to our association. 

Thanks to Life Member Phil O’Reilly, the WANFLUA was 
presented with a significant fundraising opportunity 
from RWWA following the completion of the 2015 
season. After consultation with its members, the 
association embarked on an agreement which resulted 
in members of the association volunteering their time 
to provide horse observation services to RWWA for 
seven Group One races between November 2015 and 
January 2016. The agreement would see our members 
usually get out of bed at 3am to attend stables 
(generally an hour from Perth) between 5am and 3pm 
and observe the horses racing in Group One events 
and reporting to RWWA any interactions between 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Jerome Mohen
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the horse and trainers prior to the race. In return for 
this service, RWWA agreed to donate an amount of 
$53,080 to the WANFLUA. The WANFLUA received 
excellent feedback from RWWA and will be given the 
same opportunity again in 2016. 

I would like to thank all members who generously 
volunteered their time by participating in this 
fundraising initiative. In particular, I would like to 
make special acknowledgement of the significant 
contribution of our Vice President, Ash Coster, who 
spent countless hours doing the organisation and 
appointment of all our volunteers. The association is 
greatly indebted to him for his generous service. 
The funds raised from the RWWA fundraiser provided 
the association with many exciting opportunities. 

Following the fundraiser, the WANFLUA in conjunction 
with the WAFC embarked on an exciting venture 
together which will see all WAFL field umpires from Colts 
to League be kitted with Match Day Communication 
equipment which will allow field umpires to easily 
communicate whilst officiating, much like occurs in 
the AFL. The ‘match com’ systems should see our 
members be kitted with equipment which significantly 
assists them in conducting their on-field duties, which 
in turn should lead to higher retention rates. 

The match com came at significant expense, with 
the WAFC purchasing the equipment at a cost of 
$79,117. The WAFC will take charge of the ownership 
of the equipment which includes maintenance and 
insurance expenses.  From the horse guarding funds, 
the WANFLUA donated $28,561 to the WAFC for the 
purchase of the match com equipment. I would like to 
thank the WAFC for their investment in our members 
and acknowledge the significant result this was for 
our members, with our fundraised money essentially 
being extended from $53,080 to $103,636. Again 
our Vice President Ash Coster was instrumental in the 
procurement and negotiation for the purchase of the 
match com equipment. 

The committee will continue to liaise with its members 
to ensure the best utilisation of the remaining funds 
raised.

By the completion of the 2015 season, the Executive 
had also overseen the implementation of a considerably 
overhauled Memorandum of Understanding with the 
WAFC. I again would like to extend my gratitude 
to the WAFC for the way in which they entered into 
the discussions, which has resulted in a significantly 
improved document for all parties involved. 

Significant changes and improvements to the MOU 
are itemised below: 

•	 The MOU now covers a two-year period, enabling  
		  greater ability of the WAFC and the WANFLUA  
		  to manage their respective budgets and provides a  
		  needed reduction in respective administration time;
	
•	 The recognition of all terms and conditions in the  
		  MOU document instead of being spread between  
		  the MOU and the WAFC Policy and Procedures  
		  Manual;  

•	 The provision of an MOU which is now easily  
		  referenceable and able to be clearly read and  
		  understood; 

•	 Greater clarity regarding: 
		  –		 the purpose and background of the agreement;
		  –		 the insurance cover provided by the WAFC to the  
				    WANFLUA; 
		  –		 issue identification procedures; 
		  –		 leave provisions for umpires; and 
		  –		 the provision of trainers for pre-season fixtures. 
 
The agreed MOU further has the inclusion of the below 
terms and benefits in addition to previous agreements: 

•	 1.2% pay increase for season 2016; 

•	 A pay increase for season 2017 as per the June  
		  Quarter, Perth Capital City CPI rate; 

•	 The provision of match day goal umpire jackets; 

•	 An increase to the training uniform contribution by  
		  the WAFC, with the effect being the WAFC covering  
		  the majority, if not all, of training uniform costs; 

•	 Increased funding by the WAFC for keynote  
		  WANFLUA presentation evenings; 

•	 Increased ticket allocation to the Capes Room on  
		  grand final day; and

•	 Acceptance of new tribunal procedures which are  
		  envisaged to significantly improve umpire  
		  satisfaction with their interaction with the WAFL  
		  tribunal process. 

Members are again encouraged to liaise with the 
Executive should they see areas within the MOU which 
they believe could be improved or if there are items 
within the MOU which are not complied with. 
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Another major highlight of 2015 was the revamped Hall 
of Fame function. Umpiring legend and WANFLUA Life 
Member Craig Hendrie was inducted into the Hall of 
Fame. The function was moved from Ernest Johnson 
to the Bells Function Centre. The new venue provided 
a wonderful backdrop for a fantastic night and was 
well received by all in attendance. We look forward to 
carrying this initiative into future years where we hope 
we will see a continuing growth in attendance from life 
members and past members at this function.    

I would also like to thank all those involved for the 
compilation of this yearbook. The selfless contribution 
of our volunteers is essential to the success of our 
association and I encourage all members to continue 
to pitch in and provide assistance to the running of this 
association where possible. 

Thank you again for allowing me the privilege of 
leading this association and I look forward to continue 
working with you all going into 2016.

2015 WANFLUA Committee: 
Back Row: Clayton Gardner, Ashley Coster, David Thatcher
Middle row: Justin Power, Jerome Mohen, Ben Laycock, Reuben Garlett
Front row: Yarraan Streat, Jack Nyenhuis, Alex Martin, Sean Moylan
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With the Executive Committee now into its second 
year, 2015 was a more settled year for the WANFLUA 
than 2014. Probably the most significant achievement 
in 2015 was the signing of a significantly-restructured 
two-year MOU with the WAFC that delivered 
improved conditions for members while maintaining 
a strong working relationship with the WAFC. The 
efforts of Jerome Mohen and Ash Coster were central 
to this, and members are fortunate to have two such 
dedicated and capable operators at the helm of the 
association.

Another highlight of the 2015 season was the 
revamped Hall of Fame function that was held at 
an external venue for the first time. The feedback 
received from this event was extremely positive and 
the Social Secretary, David Thatcher, should be very 
proud of all the hard work that he put in to making this 
event a great success.

From a personal perspective, the work I did in 2014 in 
centralising all the contact databases and email groups 
made my task of maintaining regular communications 
with members far easier than it was previously. On that 
note, any Running or Life Member who is not receiving 
regular email correspondence from the WANFLUA is 
encouraged to send an email to wanflua@hotmail.com 
so that you can be added to the relevant database/
mailing list.

Once again, I strongly encourage all running members 
to consider becoming involved in some way with the 
association. This doesn’t have to take the form of 
serving on the committee; it can also involve writing 
articles for the yearbook, helping out at the bar, taking 
photos and videos, assisting with the organisation, 
setting and packing up at functions, or assisting with 
any other tasks that need doing. If you feel that you 
want to help out but are not exactly sure how, simply 
ask a committee member how you can contribute. 

I look forward to playing my part in 2016 in another 
successful year for the WANFLUA and seeing all 
our Running and Life Members getting involved in 
association activities and functions.

SECRETARY’S REPORT
Alex Martin
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SOCIAL SECRETARY’S REPORT
David Thatcher

Another year has come to an end and just like the 
previous year it was packed full of great social events 
and functions which were enjoyed by both our 
Running and Life Members. With the new committee 
structure giving me a dedicated social team, we were 
able to put more effort into delivering some different 
functions for the group this year. 

The year started off with our traditional Panel Night 
and, continuing their success, Alex Martin and Chris 
McCann returned to host another fun-filled reflection 
on the pre-season, including yet another popular 
umpiring anthem, with Bruce Springsteen’s “Born to 
Run” striking the right chord. And not be out done 
by the younger umpires, a group of old timers led by 
Stuart Parry, Paul Pitchers and Scott McPhee delivered 
a Backstreet Boys tribute. Once again, a big thanks to 
Josh Cable who handled most of the media and video 
work for the function. The night was a success with 
130 people in attendance. 

Our first social function of the year was Harry’s Night 
and this year we had a Murder Mystery Night at EJ 
with a Cruise Ship theme which was well supported by 
everyone with some great costumes on display.  We 
welcomed our new trainers for 2015, paid tribute to 
our outgoing Head Trainer Kylie Hansen and of course 
recognised the contribution of Harry Jardine to the 
WANFLUA. 

This year we also made a special presentation to May 
Jardine and Jo Smith who decided this would be the 
last year they would be providing the wonderful food 
that has become the key tradition of Harry’s Night. We 
thank Jo and May for their efforts, not just this year 
but over the many years they have been assisting the 
WANFLUA.
 
Our next function is perhaps the most prestigious on 
our calendar, the Hall of Fame. This year the event was 
held at the Bells Function Centre on the banks of the 
Swan River and provided the perfect setting for the 
induction of field umpire Craig Hendrie. The night was 
hosted by WANLFUA President Jerome Mohen and 
was well supported by our Life Members and current 
Hall of Fame, with large numbers in attendance 
making the night a success.

Our second social night for the year saw a new function 
make its way to EJ with the first Bogan Bingo Night. 
Flannel shirts were in abundance and the mullet made 

a sensational return as the group enjoyed a night of 
“Bingo” and “Bogan” frivolity.

Throughout the year we hosted our traditional Umpire 
of the Rounds functions with the Life Members BBQ 
for two of these and the famous Betty’s Spaghetti on 
offer for the final Umpire of Round. 

Thursday nights in the Peter Repper Bar continue to 
be a success, with Ash’s Arrow helping to attract more 
people to stay around after training and enjoy some 
more relaxed activities at EJ. 

Our regular Presentation Night was again held at 
the WACA Boundary Function Rooms. We had 120 
people in attendance and the night was again hosted 
by WANFLUA Life Member Craig O’Donoghue. The 
night recognised several awards and presentations 
from league debutants to game milestones, State 
Game umpires, Rising Star, Colts Umpire of the Year, 
WAFC Service Award and the (newly minted) Rosebury, 
Shawcross and Smith medals for most improved. 

In 2015, the WANFLUA made two special presentations 
to retiring Life Members Paul Pitchers and Kendell Ball 
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for recognition of their dedication to the WANFLUA.  
The John McKay Life Members Trophy was awarded to 
Lauren French for her great work on the 2014 Yearbook 
and also organising the hoodies for members during 
the year.

Our final function for 2015 was our annual Dinner 
Dance which was held at the Duxton Hotel Grand 
Ballroom for the first time. The night was again well 
supported with over 140 of our members, their 
partners, trainers and coaches in attendance. What a 
great night out to end the year.

It has been a very successful year in 2015 and I’m 
looking forward to continuing this in 2016 with some 
new functions for the group to enjoy. Obviously it is 
hard for me to complete anything without the help 
and support of the rest of the committee so thank you 
for your hard work in 2015. Also to Paul Albertani, 
Lauren French, Brad Hunt and several others who have 
helped out this year despite not having formal roles 
on the committee. Thank you for your contributions.

Finally thank you to all the umpires, life members, 
trainers, coaches and partners for supporting the 
WANFLUA functions in 2015 and I look forward to 
bigger and better things in 2016. 
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WAFL UMPIRE MANAGER REPORT
Darryl Sinclair

Season 2015 commenced in fine style with an 
outstanding pre-season program. The appointment 
of strength and conditioning coach Luke Daniher 
provided the umpiring team with a clear direction 
of what was required on the training track and the 
manner in which Luke conducted the sessions and 
program was excellent.

Unfortunately, Kylie Hansen decided to retire as Head 
Trainer in January and although the timing was not 
ideal, we were fortunate to have her deputy Peta Ryan 
available to fill the role. Kylie served the umpires well 
for eight seasons. Her contribution, dedication and 
commitment were sensational and on behalf of the 
umpiring team I wish her well. 

That said, Peta was fantastic in her first year. Her 
strong organisational skills ensured that umpires were 
treated professionally. Peta’s ability to manage the 
Trainers was very good and this was demonstrated by 
every game being serviced.        

The Hal Symons Fitness Camp again was successful 
at Woodman Point and was a highlight of the season. 
The guest speakers were well received, the team 
games were fantastic and the fellowship ensured that 
we were prepared for season 2015.

Gareth Parker, in his second year as Field Umpires 
Coach, continued to reinforce his coaching message 
from the previous season. Due to his upcoming 
wedding in 2016, Gareth will step down and take 
a Match Day Coaching role which will allow him to 
also concentrate on his heavy work commitments. 
Gareth has done a terrific job and I thank him for his 
commitment to the role. I wish Gareth and his future 
bride Elizabeth well for the future.   

Academy Coaches Paul Beckers and Cameron Douglas 
worked tirelessly at training to educate our young field 
umpires and this provided numerous opportunities for 
our next generation to umpire colts football and the 
future looks positive. 

IN our senior field squad, the performances of Stuart 
Parry (7 grand finals) and Scott McPhee (5), together 
with Matt Adams (2) set the benchmark for others to 
follow. 

Boundary Umpires Coach Geoff O’Neill did a great 
job, given the boundary team were decimated by 
injury. On the positive side this created numerous 
opportunities and the coaching team are confident 
that we now have a solid foundation for many seasons 
to come.  

Josh Garrett continues to improve which resulted in 
him umpiring his second grand final and winning the 
John Devine Medal for the first time. Kyle Sinclair 
has become one of our more consistent umpires on 
and off the field and Sean Moylan’s development 
has been rapid due to his ability to listen, learn and 
work hard.  Ryan Kukura had now done seven grand 
finals, a remarkable achievement, and his leadership 
throughout the year has no doubt assisted Josh, Kyle 
and Sean in their development. 
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Goal Umpires Coach John 
Marrapodi, in his first year under 
the new coaching structure, in 
conjunction with his coaching 
team, continued to manage a 
cohesive goal umpiring team. 

Sally Boud, Lauren French, 
Brody Payne, Sam Hunter 
together with Gareth Lill and 
Steven Gaensler will ensure that 
goal umpiring will continue to 
grow. Sam Hunter was a worthy 
winner of the Bill Carter Medal 
and umpired well through the 
final series. 

There are always some disappointments in football 
and we cannot expect to umpire grand finals every 
year. The challenge for us moving forward is that as 
long as you have given 100% on and off the field you 
place yourself in a position of strength come selection 
time. There are no guarantees.    

A highlight of the season was our Perth-based AFL 
boundary team who were represented on the national 
stage during the finals. Well done to Nathan Doig on 
his fourth AFL Grand Final and being one of the leading 
umpires in the national competition. Nathan now must 
be considered to be one of the finest umpires in our 
history and his dedication and his ability to continue 
to be the best he can be is outstanding.

Brett Dalgleish had a sensational season, umpiring 
three finals and he has developed a wonderful 
attitude towards umpiring. I am confident if Brett can 
improve his time trials during the pre-season in a very 
competitive industry he can have further success.  I 
am also confident that Jace Collingridge can resume 
training soon and that Cal Brown and Adam Bastick 
will umpire finals in 2016.  

The AFL field umpire achievements were remarkable 
with Jeff Dalgleish and Dean Margetts officiating 
in the two preliminary finals held in Perth. Jeff’s 
appointment to his first AFL Grand Final was fantastic. 
He commenced with the WAFL in 2003 and has 
umpired 232 league games, including 113 AFL games, 
and really only established himself on the AFL Team 
a few years back. I would like to thank Michael Ball, 
Peter Repper and Gareth Parker for also assisting Jeff 
through the umpiring talent pathway.
  
With Victorian-based Brett Rosebury also there on 

AFL Grand Final day, to have 
had two field and one boundary 
umpire from WA umpiring on 
the that last day in September 
is very satisfying not only for 
the umpires but also for the 
coaching staff for the hard work 
and support they provide to the 
umpires. It is a testament to our 
talent umpire pathway.
In the goals, Brett Rogers was 
appointed to his second final 
and I have no doubt that Brett 
will be one of our leading AFL 
umpires in season ahead. 

We had two significant retirements during the season 
and on behalf of the coaching team I thank Paul 
Pitchers and Kendall Ball for their contribution to 
umpiring and the WANFLUA.

The leadership team continue to promote a positive 
culture and their work behind the scenes is appreciated. 
We do have a positive learning environment and I 
thank everyone for their contribution.     

I am extremely grateful for the efforts of our fitness 
and medical staff who ensure that training and the 
wellbeing of the team was met.

The Match Day Coaches have again provided 
wonderful support, commitment to each other and 
to the running umpires. Thanks for your efforts and 
support. 

Jerome Mohen, Ashley Coster and the WANFLUA 
Executive have done an outstanding job representing 
the WANFLUA and Jerome and Ashley together 
with Cameron Knapton and myself have formed a 
wonderful professional relationship.  

Finally, congratulations to our Grand Final Umpires 
and our season award winners in Scott McPhee, Josh 
Garrett and Sam Hunter for being the best in their 
discipline.
 
Enjoy the break and look forward to seeing you in 
January 2016.
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2015 was my second and final year as coach of the 
senior field umpiring group and it has been an absolute 
privilege to lead the group over this period. 

It was a momentous year for field umpiring in this State, 
with the undoubted highlight being the appointment 
of Jeff Dalgleish to officiate the 2015 AFL Grand Final, 
becoming the first field umpire based outside of 
Victoria to achieve this appointment.

On the WAFL front, I was pleased with how the field 
umpiring group performed as I felt that we serviced 
the competition to a high level on a consistent basis. 
In this regard, our group was ably lead by Stuart Parry 
and Scott McPhee, who were ultimately appointed to 
their seventh and fifth WAFL grand finals respectively. 
It was also pleasing to see some of the next generation 
showing great promise, with Matt Adams’ appointment 
to his second League Grand Final highlighting his 
tremendous potential.

Other highlights for the season included:
•	 Scott McPhee winning his second Montgomery  
	 Medal
•	 Scott McPhee and Stuart Parry being appointed to  
	 the State Game
•	 McLane Edinger and Jordan Fry making their league  
	 debuts
•	 Jordy Wright (18s), Justin Power and Trent McPhee  
	 (16s) representing WA at the National  
	 Championships
•	 Trent McPhee winning the Ross Capes Medal for  
	 best field umpire over the pre-season
•	 Matt Costello winning Colts Umpire of the Year
•	 Ben Laycock winning the Brett Rosebury Medal for  
	 the most improved field umpire
•	 Jordan Fry winning the Rising Star award

While the season was filled with many highlights, there 
were some sub-optimal aspects too, most notably 
the retirements of senior umpires Stuart Parry, Scott 
McPhee and Paul Pitchers. All three umpires have 
given outstanding service to the group both on and off 
the field for well over a decade and will undoubtedly 
prove very difficult to replace.

I’d like to thank Darryl Sinclair and all our match day 
coaches for their support over the past two seasons; 
my role would have been impossible without their 

counsel over this period. Luke Daniher and all of 
the trainers also played a critical role in ensuring our 
umpires presented each week in the physical condition 
to perform at the required standard.

Most importantly, I’d like to thank my wife-to-be, 
Elizabeth, for her support over the past two years. 
Performing this role in addition to my primary 
employment has placed a limitation on our time 
together, so I look forward to being able to spend 
more time with her in the future.

Finally, I’d like to thank the WAFC for entrusting me 
with the leadership of the field umpiring group over 
the past two seasons and I’d like to wish each member 
of the group all the very best with their future umpiring 
endeavours.

FIELD UMPIRES REPORT
Gareth Parker
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FIELD UMPIRE STATISTICS 

NAME	 YEARS	 THIS SEASON	 WAFL	 AFL	 TOTAL 

ADAMS Matt	 8	 25	 83		  83

COSTER Ashley	 7	 0	 1		  1

DALGLEISH Jeff	 12	 25	 113	 120	 233

EDINGER McLane	 9	 19	 19		  19

FARMER Luke	 19	 22	 163	 161	 324

FRY Jordan	 2	 3	 3		  3

LAYCOCK Ben	 10	 20	 38		  38

MARGETTS Dean	 18	 25	 105	 264	 369

MARTIN Alex	 11	 20	 92		  92

McCANN Chris	 8	 25	 40		  40

McCAW Robert	 11	 23	 108		  108

McPHEE Scott	 12	 27	 205		  205

McPHEE Trent 	 5	 17	 31		  31

MOHEN Jerome	 9	 5	 16		  16

PARRY Stuart	 14	 26	 291		  291

PITCHERS Paul 	 3	 3	 68		  68

POWER Justin 	 5	 18	 32		  32

ROSEBURY Brett	 19	 25	 54	 331	 395

SHELTON Ryan	 10	 2	 77		  77

WILLIAMSON Nathan	 5	 24	 53		  53

WOROBEC Mark	 10	 19	 91		  91

WRIGHT Jordan	 7	 17	 48		  48
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Season 2015 was a challenge from 
the very beginning with Greg Smith 
injuring himself at the Hal Symons 
Fitness Camp and unable to add to 
his tally of WAFL games umpired. 

Brad Hunt was another who 
sustained a long-term injury and 
missed the entire season.  But, as 
they say in the classics, as one door 
closes (in this case, two) another 
one opens and it was a terrific 
opportunity to blood some new 
talent to League football.

Congratulations to the following 
umpires who debuted in 2015:

	•	Tony Raudino, Alex Keys (Round 1)
	•	Clayton Gardner (Round 3)
	•	Mitch Vernon (Round 16)
	•	Bayley Lamont (Round 17)
	•	Cambell Smith, Caylem Priest (Round 22)

Once again these guys did not let the competition down 
and they should be very proud of their performances.  
As the season got into full swing, we continued to be 
devastated with injury, but it was very pleasing to see 
those who were unable to umpire due to injury pull on 
a MDC cap and were only too happy to pass on some 
valuable knowledge to the group.  Those involved 
were Greg Smith, Brad Hunt, Jace Collingridge, Kirk 
Webster and Jack Nyenhuis.  Also a big thank you to 
Warren Beckwith, Robbie McDonald and Tony Westall 
whose assistance was truly invaluable in helping me 
cover so many appointments. 

Congratulations to Josh Garrett, Ryan Kukura and Kyle 
Sinclair who were appointed to run the chalk in the WA 
v SA State game at Lathlain Park in May. As expected, 
all three did our group proud.

The 16’s Carnival in Queenland was just reward for 
Bayley Lamont and Clayton Gardner who are just 
starting out on their umpiring journey.  Trips like these 
are so valuable for their development.

Sean Moylan was chosen to represent WA in the 18’s 

Carnival in Victoria.  Sean umpired 
to a very high standard and the 
exposure he was subjected to can 
only benefit him in the future.

The three major individual award 
winners should all be very proud of 
their achievements:

Josh Garrett – Ron Hall Medal (Best 
Pre-Season Boundary Umpire)
Sean Moylan – Greg Smith Medal 
(Most Improved Boundary Umpire)
Josh Garrett – John Devine Medal 
(Boundary Umpire of the Year)

Grand Final day came and the 
umpires should be congratulated on getting the job 
done without any fanfare or issues.  From a coaching 
point of view, I was extremely pleased with all 
performances over the three games.

League: Josh Garrett, Ryan Kukura, Kyle Sinclair, Sean 
Moylan
Reserves: Michael Washbourne, Ryan Sinclair, David 
Thatcher, Dom Strambolini
Colts: Bayley Lamont, Nick Wrenn, Cambell Smith, 
Justin Harrex.

This year the Strength and Conditioning team of Luke 
Daniher and Jami Ruscoe took training to a completely 
new level with variety, umpiring-specific sessions 
and most of all, the umpires have really enjoyed the 
professionalism.  Thank you for the “breath of fresh 
air” you have brought to the group.  To Peta and her 
team, thank you for patching up the wounded soldiers 
week-in and week-out. We couldn’t do what we do 
without your help and care.

Finally I would like to thank Darryl Sinclair who has 
been very supportive and has shouldered a lot of the 
behind the scenes administrative duties which has 
allowed me to concentrate on doing the thing I enjoy 
the most; coaching this fine group. Now all that’s left 
is to rest up, get your bodies healthy, spend time with 
family and loved ones, and like me, look forward to 
2016 with a lot of positivity.

BOUNDARY UMPIRES REPORT
Geoff O’Neill
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BOUNDARY UMPIRE STATISTICS

NAME	 YEARS	 THIS SEASON	 WAFL	 AFL	 TOTAL 

BASTICK Adam	 10	 22	 125	 50	 174
BROWN Callum	 8	 18	 81	 59	 140
COLLINGRIDGE Jace	 10	 0	 43	 99	 142
DALGLEISH Brett	 11	 25	 83	 121	 204
DOIG Nathan	 14	 25	 77	 213	 290
FARRELL Brendan	 6	 13	 27		  27
GARDNER Clayton	 6	 14	 14		  14

GARRETT Josh	 4	 26	 56		  56
HUNT Brad	 9	 0	 162		  162
KEYS Alexander	 1	 9	 9		  9

KNIGHT Claire	 7	 15	 18		  18
KUKURA Ryan	 15	 26	 273		  273

LAMONT Bayley	 3	 6	 6		  6
MILLS Andrew	 11	 2	 41		  41
MORGAN Justin	 5	 0	 57		  57

MOYLAN Sean	 4	 23	 47		  47
NEYNHUIS Jack	 7	 10	 29		  29
PRIEST Caylem	 2	 2	 2		  2
RAUDINO Tony	 3	 14	 14		  14
SINCLAIR Kyle	 7	 26	 79		  79
SINCLAIR Ryan	 8	 23	 116		  116
SMITH Greg	 22	 0	 292	 159	 451
SMITH Cambell	 2	 2	 2		  2
STRAMBOLINI Dominic 	 8	 19	 59		  59
THATCHER David	 6	 24	 44		  44
VERNON Mitchell	 4	 8	 8		  8
WASHBOURNE Michael 	 11	 26	 215		  215

WEBB Callum	 6	 0	 2		  2
WEBSTER Kirk 	 6	 3	 73		  73
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In 2014, Colin Shawcross was left with the challenge 
on whether the WAFL goal umpire team could 
maintain the high quality of goal umpiring produced 
in season 2013.  As 2015 was my first year as WAFL/
AFL Goal Umpire Coach, I had the added challenge 
of maintaining and working towards improving on the 
high standard, which included the coaching ethos left 
in place by Colin. 
 
In 2015, a standard goal umpire assessment process 
was implemented across all three grades. As result, of 
the 540 appointments made throughout season 2015, 
a total of 534 appointed umpires received match day 
coaching and a match assessment. The aim was to 
match day coach as many umpires as possible and 
provide the necessary feedback to assist them in their 
development.  

Another key performance indicator was to debut two 
new League umpires. This was achieved with the 
appointment of Ben Clark in Round 1 and Brendon 
Carrod in Round 4. We had five umpires debut in 
Reserves, Hannah Manassah (Round 1), Rhys Mola and 
David Hayes (Round 4) and Tiana Fry (Round 12).   In 
addition, eight new umpires joined the WAFL panel 
– Rhys Mola, David Hayes, Nick Walters, Tim Banith, 
Jason Yazdani, Graeme Tingey, Udom Quartermain 
and Jayden Trivanovic. These umpires have joined 
us with some or no experience. For the umpires who 
umpired for the very first time, their development and 
commitment has been outstanding.
 
The focus throughout the season was not about ticking 
the boxes and debuting umpires. The focus had to be 
about sustainability and being able to keep umpires at 
those levels on a regular and prolonged basis, and I’m 
happy to say this was achieved. This meant a process of 
rotation had to be implemented to create opportunity. 
In some cases, byes had to be put in place to ensure 
goal umpires received game opportunity. 
 
The 2015 football season presented us with many 
highlights. Ben Clark was nominated and umpired 
State 18’s in both Western Australia and Victoria. His 
performance through the 18’s competition earned him 
selection to umpire before the 2015 AFL Grand Final. 
Brendon Carrod was selected to umpire the State 16’s 
in Queensland. Sam Hunter was selected to umpire 

the 2015 State Game between Western Australia and 
South Australia and he was supported by Brody Payne 
as the emergency.  
 
Major awards for 2015 were Sam Hunter (Carter 
Medal, Goal Umpire of the Year), Hannah Manassah 
(Shawcross Medal, Most Improved Goal Umpire) and 
Ben Clark (Rose Medal, Best Pre-Season Goal Umpire). 
These awards were an acknowledgment of the hard 
work and commitment shown by each of these fine 
young umpires. 
 
Congratulation to all nine goal umpires who were 
selected to the WAFL Grand Final 2015. To be selected 
as a member of this team should be considered as 
an honour, in particular our emergency team. These 
positions are not consolation prizes – an emergency 
goal umpire needs to be ready to step up and assume 
the role of the participating umpire if there is an 
unforeseen problem.
 
My thanks go to the AFL goal umpiring group of Dale 
Edwick, Brett Rogers, Matthew Laycock and Luke 
Edwards. Their leadership and willingness to assist our 
WAFL umpiring group must be acknowledged.
 
I would also like to acknowledge my two assistance 
coaches, Colin Shawcross and Robert Davis. Their 
assistance, support and guidance throughout 2015 is 
simply outstanding. Finally to the Match Day Coaches, 
Rick Payne, Steve Clark, Jack Crawshaw, Denis Heaney 
and Marty Tomkins. To Match Day Coach and prepare 

GOAL UMPIRES REPORT
John Marrapodi
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reports for 534 appointments could not have been 
achieved without their commitment and dedication. 
Thank you to Terry Tomlinson from Community Football 
for identifying and encouraging young umpires to join 
the WAFL system.

My thanks to Luke Daniher and assistant Jami Ruscoe 
for their professionalism and managing the fitness 
program.  I would also like to thank Peta Ryan and 

her medical team for attending to the wellbeing of 
the goal umpires. Thank you to Darryl Sinclair for his 
leadership and support. As coaches, we endeavour 
to provide as much support as possible to the goal 
umpiring team. It’s always comforting to know that we 
have someone there to support the coaches.  
 
Season 2016 promises to be exciting with greater 
opportunities for the team. 

GOAL UMPIRE STATISTICS

NAME	 YEARS	 THIS SEASON	 WAFL	 AFL	 TOTAL 

BALL Kendell	 13	 3	 152		  152

BOUD Sally 	 9	 21	 73		  73

CARROD Brendan	 8	 8	 8		  8

CLARK Ben	 6	 19	 19		  19

EDWARDS Luke	 8	 18	 73	 30	 103

EDWICK Dale	 20	 17	 159	 112	 271

FRENCH Lauren	 10	 24	 111		  111

GAENSLER Steve	 13	 18	 72		  72

GARLETT Rueben	 12	 13	 26		  26

HUNTER Sam	 7	 25	 68		  68

LAYCOCK Matt	 12	 15	 128	 45	 173

LILL Gareth	 4	 16	 53		  53

PAYNE Brody	 11	 24	 134		  134

ROGERS Brett	 13	 16	 117	 84	 201
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Back Row: Peta Ryan, Adam Bastick, Brett Rogers, Dale Edwick Jeff Dalgleish, Alyce Newman
Middle Row: Geoff O’Neil, John Marrapodi, Caroline Warr, Nathan Doig, Luke Edwards, Dean Margetts,  
Luke Daniher, Darryl Sinclair
Front Row: Matt Adams, Callum Brown, Brett Dalgleish, Luke Farmer, Nathan Williamson, Matt Laycock

AFL UMPIRES

TRAINERS

Back Row: Naomi Jensen, EJ Warr, Alyce Newman
Middle Row: Peta Ryan, Bridget Pendergast, Tayla Lewis, Jacinta Kong
Front Row: Caroline Warr, Lizelle Aranha, Jamison Ruscoe
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NEW LIFE MEMBERS

The following umpires were awarded life membership to the WANFLUA at the 2015 AGM.

Jeff qualified for life membership by reaching the 200-game milestone, while Paul was recognised for his 15 
years of service to the group.

Jeff Dalgleish

Paul Pitchers
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HARRY’S NIGHT
CARIBBEAN CRUISE MURDER MYSTERY
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BOGAN BINGO
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It’s not every day that a star of 
the game agrees to joke about 
one of the most controversial 
moments of his AFL career. 
But when Sydney’s 2005 
premiership captain Barry Hall 
learned that Craig Hendrie 
was being inducted into the 
WANFLUA Hall of Fame, he was 
happy to create some laughs.

Hall and Hendrie were famously 
linked after the Swans forward 
gave away a 150m penalty 
against Hawthorn in 2007. 
Hendrie only paid the last of 
those 50m penalties, but the 
photos all show him and Hall 
in heated discussions so most 
people think Hendrie was 
responsible for the lot.

Hall was in Perth in May working 
for Fox Footy when Fremantle 
played North Melbourne. He used the opportunity to 
take the mickey out of Hendrie on camera, while also 
congratulating him on his illustrious career.

“It was such a laugh,” Hendrie said. “On field, Barry 
was one of the scariest guys to be near, even as an 
umpire. When you meet him off the field I found him 
to be a very engaging character. Always liked a chat 
before a game and was quite funny. For him to make 
himself available to be a part of the video tribute was 
awesome and it really made my night.”

Hendrie has always been a popular character. With 69 
AFL games, 256 WAFL matches, six WAFL grand finals, 
three state games and four Montgomery Medals, he 
was an obvious choice for Hall of Fame induction. His 
rise also created history because he joined his father 
Rob in the elite club, making them the first father-son 
inductions.

“Umpiring has been something that the whole family 
has been involved in for most of my life,” Hendrie 
said. “It’s provided us not only with some great on 
field moments and successes, but we’ve made lifelong 

family friendships through umpiring. We’ve been able 
to travel to some great cities whilst umpiring and Dad 
has even umpired a game in London so it’s provided 
us with an enormous amount of opportunities.”

Fourteen Hall of Famers, and more than 150 umpires, 
partners, coaches and Life Members attended the 
induction ceremony at Bells Function Centre.

Inaugural Hall of Famer Trevor Cant was honoured on 
the night by being named out Ball Legend for 2015.

But it was Hendrie’s night and his beaming smile was 
perfectly captured in his Hall of Fame caricature.

“It’s a very humbling experience if you consider some 
of the great umpires that are already part of that 
group,” Hendrie said. “I’m exceptionally honoured 
to have been acknowledged in such a way and I was 
pretty excited to become a part of it. It really does put 
an exclamation mark on my entire career and I’ll have 
some fond memories to look back upon.”

HALL OF FAME
Craig O’Donoghue 
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HALL OF FAME
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2015 AFL GRAND FINAL
Michael Washbourne 

WANFLUA life member Jeff Dalgleish became the 
first field umpire based outside of Victoria to officiate 
in an AFL Grand Final when he walked out on to 
the hallowed turf of the MCG for the 2015 decider 
between Hawthorn and West Coast.

Dalgleish was joined in the field by fellow WANFLUA 
life members Brett Rosebury, in his seventh AFL Grand 
Final, and Nathan Doig, who was appointed to patrol 
the boundary line for a fourth time, including the last 
three in a row.

Following a tense preliminary finals weekend, 
Dalgleish received the call every AFL umpire dreams 
of getting from head coach Hayden Kennedy on the 
ensuing Monday morning. 

In true Dalgleish style, the typically reserved 29-year-
old admitted to having no major emotions when 
informed of his landmark appointment.

“I think the coach was a bit disappointed in my 
underwhelming response when he did give me a call 
and said I was in,” Dalgleish said.

“I probably didn’t actually go as well as I would have 
liked in the prelim, but collectively as a team we went 
OK. I actually walked away a little bit disappointed 
with it, but I wasn’t overly worried about the outcome. 
It was going to be what it was going to be. 

“I was pretty relaxed about it to be honest. It was just 
business as usual and we rolled on for another week.”

It was a similar feeling for Doig, who 
has chalked up a remarkable 290 senior 
games, including 213 at AFL level.

“I think anytime you make a finals 
panel it’s a good feeling and to make it 
to a prelim is a real positive, but in the 
end it’s such a subjective pursuit,” Doig 
said. “It is hard to gauge if you have 
had a good year just on making finals 
or should you judge the year on effort. 
I know which I prefer to base it off.”

Dalgleish has now umpired 233 senior 
games and the Grand Final was his 

113th at the elite level, having been scouted by 
WANFLUA great Mike Ball while umpiring a juniors 
competition in 2002.

“Inside it’s something you’ve been working towards 
for a very long period of time and in the back of my 
mind I’ve had this goal in place since I was about 16,” 
Dalgleish said. “On reflection there’s a lot of great 
things about being the first person based outside of 
Victoria to umpire a Grand Final. It’s a relatively big 
achievement and I’m quite proud about that.” 

Dalgleish and Doig departed Perth together on the 
Thursday before the Grand Final for a light training 
session with their eastern states counterparts followed 
by a team dinner, before suiting up for the traditional 
Grand Final Parade through the streets of Melbourne.

While Doig has become accustomed to the festivities 
of AFL Grand Final Week, it was an all-new experience 
for Dalgleish and he had mixed emotions about how 
to embrace it all.

“I’m probably more introverted than most, so the 
big parade stuff doesn’t really tickle my fancy and 
the real challenge for me was around accepting what 
it was and then making sure that we didn’t let the 
distractions get in the way of performing well on the 
day,” Dalgleish said.

“Almost take away the actual experience, it was really 
enjoyable to just spend time with teammates and 
people that I really respect.”
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Game day finally arrived and the first 
ball was bounced. And so loud was the 
noise from the crowd during the first 
half that Dalgleish struggled to hear his 
coaches and AFL Umpires boss Wayne 
Campbell speak at the main break.

“I remember rolling in at half-time, 
sitting down and all I could hear in my 
ears was this ringing like you’ve been at 
a rock concert,” Dalgleish said. 

“Wayne Campbell comes in and I can 
see his lips moving but I can’t hear 
anything. I remember saying to him, 
‘mate, I can see you talking but I can’t 
hear a word you’re saying’. 

“It was actually kind of a nice place to 
be because you’ve got this white noise 
in the background and it almost just 
frees you up to fully concentrate and immerse yourself 
in the game.”

Equally challenging for the supremely fit Dalgleish 
was the unusually hot weather that presided over 
Melbourne on Grand Final day.

“I remember in the last quarter starting to get a couple 
of cramps and thinking to myself, ‘wow, I’ve put all this 
effort into preparing myself but maybe I’m not as fit as 
I should be?’,” he said.

Hawthorn prevailed over West Coast to claim a rare 
third straight premiership, with Doig running the 
boundary in all three, but from an umpiring 
perspective the day will be remembered for 
having a strong WA contingent.

In a strange coincidence, 2015 was also 
memorable for Dalgleish and Doig on a 
personal level as both welcomed their first 
children in the months leading up to the 
Grand Final. Both Dalgleish and Doig paid 
tribute to their wives, Natalie and Ash, for 
shouldering much of the responsibilities in 
raising Logan and Reggie during their very 
early days so the pair’s umpiring duties were 
minimally impacted.

“Having your first child is quite exciting, but you’re 
also going through a whole lot of other things,” 
Dalgleish said. “There’s consistent trouble-shooting 
around what works and what doesn’t work that you’re 

kind of learning along the way, and you’re trying to do 
that while you’re sleep deprived and you’re trying to 
support your partner through it.”

Doig added: “I have a very amazing wife. I realistically 
couldn’t be much help in those early days and months. 
So I tried to help where I could with Reg and then 
when I was at training or at a game that was my focus.”

With four AFL grand finals now under his belt, Doig 
must now be ranked among the best umpires from 
any discipline to hail from WA. The 30-year-old urged 
those hoping to follow in his footsteps to focus on 
what is important and always put in the hard work.

“I was never what you might call an AFL 
boundary umpiring aspirant, I just happened 
to be in the right place at the right time,” 
Doig said.

“My running coach at the time always told 
me that the harder you work, the luckier 
you get though. I just wanted to be the best 
umpire I could be and that didn’t matter if I 
was running colts, reserves, league or AFL. I 
turned up to training wanting to improve. I 
turned up to games and tried to implement 

what the coaches gave me to work on and now I’m 
here still doing the same.”
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MILESTONES

LEAGUE DEBUTS

Mclane Edinger	 Round 1 Subiaco v Claremont

Ben Clark 	 Round 1 Subiaco v Claremont

Tony Raudino	 Round 1 Subiaco v Claremont

Alex Keys	 Round 1 Swan Districts v Perth

Clayton Gardner	 Round 3 South Fremantle v Claremont

Brendan Carrod	 Round 4 East Fremantle v Claremont

Mitch Vernon	 Round 16 Peel v East Fremantle

Bayley Lamont	 Round 17 East Perth v Perth

Jordan Fry	 Round 21 Claremont v East Fremantle

Caylem Priest	 Round 22 South Fremantle v West Perth

Cambell Smith	 Round 22 South Fremantle v West Perth
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50 Games
Sam Hunter

Gareth Lill

Dominic Strambolini

Josh Garrett

Nathan Williamson

100 Games
Rob McCaw

Lauren French

Ryan Sinclair

Luke Edwards

150 Games
Kendell Ball

200 Games
Michael Washbourne

Scott McPhee

Brett Dagleish

250 Games
Ryan Kukura

350 Games
Dean Margetts
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YEARS OF SERVICE

10 Years	 15 Years
Lauren French	 Ryan Kukura
Mark Worobec	
Ryan Shelton	
Adam Bastick	
Jace Collingridge	
Ben Laycock	
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2015 State Game – Western Australia v South Australia
Stuart Parry, Scott McPhee, Ryan Kukura, Josh Garrett, Kyle Sinclair, Sam Hunter

NAB National 18’s Championships
Jordan Wright, Sean Moylan, Ben Clark 

NAB National 16’s Championships
Trent McPhee, Justin Power, Bayley Lamont, Clayton Gardener 

STATE REPRESENTATIVES
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PRE-SEASON MEDALLISTS

Ross Capes Medal – Trent McPhee

Ron Hall Medal – Josh Garrett

Merv Rose Medal – Ben Clark
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HIGH HONOUR AWARDS

Colts Umpire of the Year – Matthew Costello

Rising Star – Jordan Fry

Life Members Trophy  – Lauren French
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MOST IMPROVED MEDALLISTS

Brett Rosebury Medal – Ben Laycock

Greg Smith Medal – Sean Moylan

David Shawcross Medal – Hannah Manassah  
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UMPIRE OF THE YEAR MEDALLISTS

Montgomery Medal – Scott McPhee

John Devine Medal – Josh Garrett

Bill Carter Medal – Sam Hunter
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COLTS GRAND FINAL



   2015 YEARBOOK   PAGE 39



WANFLUA

PAGE 40   2015 YEARBOOK 

RESERVES GRAND FINAL 
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LEAGUE GRAND FINAL
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GRAND FINAL UMPIRES 1953 - 2015

W. Edgar

T. Reeves

R. Colby

W. Shorthill

J. Dolling

F. Pimm

R. Colby

W. Shorthill

R. Hall

R. Whitfield

R. Hall

R. Whitfield

R. Hall

D. Skipworth

R. Hall

D. Skipworth

D. DeGruchy

B. Bidstrup

D. DeGruchy

B. Bidstrup

B. Bidstrup

F. Naylor

B. Carbon

K. Hart

D. Hansen

T. Lewis

K. Hart

D. DeGruchy

A. Hocking

P. Snow

J. Devine

P. Bruce

J. Devine

P. Bruce

D. Clair

C. Feutrill

J. Devine

P. Bruce

J. Devine

P. Bruce

1953

1954

1955

1956

1957

1958

1959

1960

1961

1962

1963

1964

1965

1966

1967

1968

1969

1970

1971

1972

F. (Smokey) Wood

F. (Smokey) Wood

J. Green

L. Gardner

C. Fitzpatrick

L. Gardner

R. Montgomery

L. Gardner

L. Gardner

B. Feld

R. Scott

R. Montgomery

F. Woods

R. Montgomery

R. Scott

R. Scott

R. Montgomery

R. Montgomery

L. Johnston

J. Fuhrmann

J. Duckwood

E. Crisp

J. Clayton

H. Clair

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

M. Rose

W. Carter

R. Parkhouse

P. Pustkutchen

R. Parkhouse

P. Pustkutchen

R. Parkhouse

P. Pustkutchen

J. Dolling

D. Montgomery

J. Dolling

L. Bromley

W. Carter

G. Hall

R. Hartland

B. Collett

D. Allan

M. Hale

1973

1974

1975

1976

1977

1978

1979

1980

1981

1982

1983

1984

1985

1986

1987

1988

1989

1990

1991

1992

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Powell

R. Capes

R. Powell

R. Buckey

R. Capes

R. Capes

J. Morris

J. Morris

B. Phillips

R. Capes

R. Powell

B. Phillips

D. Gillies

M. Ball

D. Rowe

D. Johnson

M. Ball

D. Johnson

P. O’Reilly

M. Ball

K. O’Driscoll

P. O’Reilly

G. Vernon

P. O’Reilly

D. Johnson

M. Ball

D. Johnson

P. O’Reilly

G. Vernon

G. Vernon

T. Garrett

G. Scroop

T. Garrett

D. Wakenshaw

G. Tipping

J. Devine

G. Tipping

D. Wakenshaw

P. Cunningham

D. Wakenshaw

D. Aslett

D. Wakenshaw

D. Aslett

R. Dalby

D. Aslett

J. Devine

G. McDonald

J. Devine

G. Daniel

J. Devine

D. Aslett

G. Woodhouse

D. Davis

D. Ross

G. McDonald

G. McDonald

C. Shimmon

C. Shimmon

G. McDonald

C. Shimmon

S. Tempest

C. Shimmon

P. Nolan

P. Nolan

S. Tempest

G. Daniel

P. Frusher

P. Frusher

P. Nolan

P. Frusher

G. Bergersen

A. Neale

T. Franchina

J. McKay

R. Hartland

B. Collett

B. Haigh

B. Haigh

J. McKay

B. Collett

J. McKay

R. Becker

J. McKay

R. Becker

B. Haigh

B. Haigh

R. Lee

R. Becker

M. Hale

T. Cant

C. Raynor

R. Becker

L. Leicester

M. Hale

L. Leicester

R. Dalby

N. Lewis

R. Dalby

R. Becker

T. Cant

L. Cox

R. Dalby

P. Smith

R. Stubberfield

R. Poole

R. Hendrie

R. Poole

R. Hendrie

R. Dalby

P. Smith

R. Hendrie

P. Smith

R. Hendrie

YEAR	FIELD	 BOUNDARY 	 GOAL 	 YEAR 	 FIELD 	 BOUNDARY 	 GOAL
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GRAND FINAL UMPIRES 1953 - 2015

T. Franchina

D. Gooch

B. Roberts

D. Gooch

T. Gooch

N. Jessup

B. Roberts

G. Smith

G. Pampacos

B. Brown

P. Pooley

B. Brown

J. Giles

G. Pampacos

B. Roberts

B. Brown

P. Frusher

M. Reed

A. Gooch

M. Hearne

A. Gooch

C. Hartnett

A. Zanich

A. Zanich

B. Brown

R. Parker

B. Brown

R. Parker

N. Doig

N. Doig

A. Zanich

R. Parker

G. Smith

H. Martin

R. Kukura

D. Kennedy

H. Martin

C. De Boer

1993

1994

1995

1996

1997

1998

1999

2000

2001

2002

2003

2004

2005

2006

S. Kronja

G. Scroop

G. Scroop

S. Kronja

T. Garrett

S. Kronja

D. Starcevich

S. Kronja

W. French

A. Binks

A. Binks

T. Garrett

W. French

A. Binks

W. French

S. Gill

M. Fussell

W. French

B. Rosebury

B. Rosebury

D. Corcoran

D. Margetts

C. Hendrie

M. Fussell

D. Corcoran

L. Farmer

C. Hendrie

R. Worthington

C. Hendrie

D. Corcoran

R. Worthington

D. Corcoran

L. Farmer

M. Fussell

L. Farmer

M. Fussell

G. Bandy

G. Bandy

G. Parker

T. Keating

G. Bishop

J. Hausworth

T. Pescud

P. Smith

R. Hendrie

P. Jeffers

A. Curtis

C. Martino

C. Martino

D. Shawcross

C. Martino

J. Marrapodi

M. Evans

W. Hendrie

W. Hendrie

D. Shawcross

G. DeFrancesch

M. Evans

M. Evans

D. Edwick

M. Spear

J. Marrapodi

M. Spear

A. Peacock

A. Peacock

J. Jones

D. Edwick

A. Tilley

2007

2008

2009

2010

2011

2012

2013

2014

2015

G. Statham

T. Keating

G. Bandy

G. Statham

D. Margetts

S. Parry

S. Parry

C. Hendrie

G. Statham

C. Hendrie

S. Parry

G. Statham

S. Parry

C. Hendrie

S. McPhee

S. McPhee

T. Keating

J. Orr

S. Parry

J. Orr

S. McPhee

S. Parry

S. McPhee

M. Adams

S. McPhee

S. Parry

M. Adams

D. Kennedy

D. Rossbach

R. Kukura

R. Heptinstall

R. Kukura

B. Dalgleish

R. Heptinstall

J. Collingridge

B. Dalgleish

H. Martin

B. Hunt

M. Washbourne

R. Kukura

A. Bastick

A. Bastick

M. Washbourne

R. Heptinstall

C. Brown

B. Hunt

N. Doig

M. Washbourne

R. Kukura

M. Washbourne

B. Hunt

A. Bastick

J. McDonald

R. Kukura

J. Garrett

B. Hunt

M. Washbourne

J. Garrett

R. Kukura

K. Sinclair

S. Moylan

A. Tilley

B. Rogers

B. Rogers

J. Jones

B. Rogers

M. Laycock

D. Shawcross

B. Payne

M. Spear

L. Edwards

L. Edwards

M. Spear

K. Ball

B. Payne

S. Boud

L. French

S. Hunter

S. Boud

YEAR	 FIELD	 BOUNDARY 	 GOAL 	 YEAR 	 FIELD 	 BOUNDARY 	 GOAL
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Executive Officer Bearers 1953-2015

C. McMahon

A. Glendinning

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

G. McComish

G. McComish

G. McComish

G. McComish

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

P. Pustkuchen

D. McComish

D. McComish

D. McComish

B. Appleby

R. Graffin

1953

1954

1955

1956

1957

1958

1959

1960

1961

1962

1963

1964

1965

1966

1967

1968

1969

1970

1971

1972

1973

1974

1975

1976

1977

1978

1979

1980

1981

1982

1983

1984

1985

J. Ferguson

L. Hurley

H. Clair

H. Clair

H. Clair

E. Crisp

E. Crisp

E. Crisp

E. Crisp

E. Crisp

E. Crisp

B. Rigg

B. Rigg

B. Rigg

B. Rigg

C. Hills

J. Dolling

R. Whitfield

R. Whitfield

R. Whitfield

R. Whitfield

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Capes

R. Capes

J. Devine

J. Devine

J. Devine

J. Morris

J. Morris

R. Buckey

C. McMahon

A. Glendinning

L. Nathan

L. Nathan

W. Carter

W. Carter

W. Carter

W. Carter

D. Kemp

D. Kemp

B. Moore

B. Moore

B. Moore

B. Moore

E. Martino

E. Martino

P. Pustkuchen

B. Bidsturp

B. Williams

B. Williams

B. Williams

B. Collett

B. Collett

B. Collett

D.Aslett

D.Aslett

D.Aslett

K. Holland

K. Holland

K. O’Driscoll

R. Hendrie

R. Hendrie

R. Hendrie

W. Brown

W. Brown

W. Brown

K. Cox

K. Cox

R. Stubberfield

R. Stubberfield

R. Stubberfield

R. Stubberfield

R. Stubberfield

D. Wakenshaw

D. Wakenshaw

T. Cant

T. Cant

A. Mirabella

A. Mirabella

A. Mirabella

K. O’Driscoll

D. Green

B. Grimmmmond

Year 	 President 	 Secretary 	 Treasurer 	 Assistant Social Secretary
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Executive Officer Bearers 1953-2015

R. Graffin

L. Cooper

L. Cooper

R. Poole

D. White

D. White

P. Frusher

P. Frusher

D. Starcevich

D. Starcevich

D. Starcevich

D. Starcevich

D. Shawcross

D. Shawcross

J. Petrie

B. Marsh/D. Corcoran

A. Walker

A. Walker

A. Walker

D. O’Neill

D. O’Neill

D. O’Neill

D. O’Neill/B. Wardman

B. Wardman

M.Dodgson

M.Dodgson

M.Dodgson

M.Dodgson

A. Martin

A. Martin

1986

1987

1988

1989

1990

1991

1992

1993

1994

1995

1996

1997

1998

1999

2000

2001

2002

2003

2004

2005

2006

2007

2008

2009

2010

2011

2012

2013

2014

2015

R. Buckey

R. Buckey

R. Buckey

M. Ball

M. Ball

D. Johnson

D. Johnson

G. Vernon

T. Garrett

G. Scroop

G. Scroop

G. Scroop

S. Gill

S. Gill

S. Gill

D. Shawcross

D. Shawcross

D. Shawcross

D. Shawcross

D. Shawcross

G. Bandy

G. Bandy

D. Panagopoulos

D. Panagopoulos

B.Wardman

B.Wardman

B.Wardman

B.Wardman/

S. Gaensler

J. Mohen

J. Mohen

R. Hendrie

M. Power

P. Smith

P. Smith

P. Smith

P. Smith

P. Smith

P. Smith

P. Smith

G. Gilbee

S. Kronja

G. Pampacos

P. Smith

P. Smith

M. O’Dea/ P. Smith

M. Evans

M. Evans

M. Evans

S. Parry

A. Peacock

A. Peacock

A. Peacock

R. Hollick

R. Hollick

R. Hollick

T.Norton

T.Norton

T.Norton

J. Power

J. Power

G.Palmer

C. Shimmmmon

L. Putland

Mrs. E. Ball

B. Hadjimihalakis

M. Ball

J. Hauswirth

J. Hauswirth

N. Tilley

D. Cole

J. Hauswirth

N. Jessup

N. Jessup

R. Lampard

L. Farmer

A. Shepherdson

A. Shepherdson

M. Hayes

B. Brown

R. Kukura

K.Ball

K.Ball

K.Ball/C.O’Connor

K.Ball

K.Ball

K.Ball

K.Ball

D.Thatcher

D. Thatcher

D. Thatcher

Year 	 President 	 Secretary 	 Treasurer 	 Assistant Social Secretary
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LEAGUE UMPIRING RECORDS 1953-2015
Field

1	 ROSEBURY	 Brett	 396

2	 MARGETTS	 Dean	 369

3	 HENDRIE 	 Craig	 337

4	 FARMER	 Luke	 324

5	 STATHAM 	 Gavin	 319

6	 VERNON	 Grant	 313

7	 MONTGOMERY	 Ray	 308

8	 BALL	 Mike	 301

9	 PARRY 	 Stuart	 291

10	 GARRETT	 Trevor	 277

11	 CAPES	 Ross	 275

12	 SCROOP	 Greg	 255

13	 KEATING 	 Todd	 246

14	 BUCKEY	 Ron	 238

15	 DALGLEISH	 Jeff	 233

16	 FUSSELL	 Mark	 229

17	 JOHNSON 	 David	 218

18	 REPPER	 Peter	 218

19	 PHILLIPS	 Bob	 213

20	 O’REILLY	 Phil	 207

21	 McPHEE	 Scott	 205

22	 POWELL	 Ron	 201

23	 WHITEFIELD	 Ray	 178

24	 PANAGOPOULOS 	 David	 176

25	 ORR 	 Justin	 174

26	 MORRIS	 John	 173

27	 FRENCH	 Wayne	 172

28	 WOODS 	 Smokey	 170

29	 KRONJA	 Sam	 163

30	 BANDY	 Greg	 161

31	 GILL	 Simon	 158

32	 PARKER 	 Gareth	 154

33	 GARDNER	 Len	 150

34	 GILLIES	 Darryl	 147

35	 CORCORAN	 David	 145

36	 SCOTT 	 Ray	 141

37	 BINKS	 Adam	 124

38	 ROWE	 David	 124

39	 O’NEILL	 Dave	 117

40	 WORTHINGTON	 Ryan	 114

41	 WOODS	 Fred	 113

42	 HAYES 	 Matt	 111

43	 STARCEVICH	 Darren	 111

44	 COLE	 Duane	 109

45	 PATTINSON	 Chris	 108

46	 McCAW	 Robert	 108

47	 WARDMAN	 Beau	 100

48	 MARTIN 	 Alex	 92

49	 JOHNSTON	 Lindsay	 91

50	 WOROBEC	 Mark	 91

51	 DAWE	 Cameron	 90

52	 HEARNE	 Brian	 89

53	 ADAMS	 Matt	 83

54	 SHELTON 	 Ryan	 77

55	 KELLEHER	 Matt	 71

56	 O’DRISCOLL	 Ken	 69

57	 PITCHERS	 Paul	 68

58	 BUTLER	 Robert	 61

59	 HOWIE 	 Glen	 60

60	 FUHRMANN	 John	 58

61	 BROWN	 Aaron	 55

62	 CARBON	 Barry	 55

63	 ST QUINTIN	 Paul	 54

64	 BEAVIS	 Adam	 53

65	 O’DEA	 Murray	 53

66	 SALIS	 Reg	 53

67	 WILLIAMSON	 Nathan	 53

68	 COWPER	 Dennis	 52

69	 BOWDEN	 Mark	 50

70	 WADE	 Russell	 49

71	 WRIGHT	 Jordon	 48

72	 PETRIE	 Jeff	 46

73	 WALLINGTON	 Brett	 46

74	 WARREN	 Mark	 46

75	 NORTON	 Travis	 46

76	 McCaw	 Peter	 46

77	 CAPES	 Aaron	 42

78	 COOPER	 Len	 42

79	 LEE	 Glen	 42

80	 PRITCHARD	 Geoff	 41
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81	 McCANN	 Chris	 40

82	 MANN	 Jeff	 39

83	 LAYCOCK	 Ben	 38

84	 HADJIMIHALAKIS	 Bryon	 37

85	 ZOCH	 Ray	 37

86	 SAMPSON 	 A	 37

87	 BROWN	 Nick 	 37

88	 HILLS	 Clive	 36

89	 FITZPATRICK 	 Cliff	 36

90	 BROWN	 Bill	 32

91	 BUCKINGHAM	 Neville	 32

92	 GRAFFIN	 Ross	 32

93	 POWER	 Justin	 32

94	 HOLLICK	 Rhett	 31

95	 O’DONOHUE  	 Craig	 31

96	 McPHEE	 Trent	 31

97	 O’CONNOR	 Chris	 30

98	 KESSELL 	 K	 30

99	 BECKER	 Gordon	 29

100	 MORALEE	 Kevin	 28

101	 REES	 Trevor	 28

102	 BAGULEY	 Lindsay	 27

103	 LENDICH	 Frank	 27

104	 SLOCOMBE	 Chris	 27

105	 MANNIX	 Paul	 26

106	 AUSTIN	 Richard	 23

107	 CHINNERY	 Ray	 22

108	 MARSH 	 Brendan	 22

109	 SHAWCROSS	 Colin	 22

110	 GREEN	 Jack 	 22

111	 MARTINO	 Ned	 21

112	 MOON 	 David	 21

113	 EDINGER	 McLane	 19

114	 SNOW	 Cameron	 18

115	 SMITH	 Bevan	 17

116	 TONTI	 Peter	 16

117	 MOHEN	 Jerome	 16

118	 APPLEBY	 Brian	 15

119	 BAYENS	 Ron	 15

120	 PERKINS	 Lance	 15

121	 RAVEN 	 Ken	 15

122	 CARBON	 Arthur	 14

123	 POSA 	 M	 14

124	 CASTENSEN	 Kevin	 13

125	 McBRIDE	 Ron	 13

126	 NICHOLSON	 Nathan	 12

127	 SINCLAIR	 Greg	 12

128	 BUCKLEY	 Jason	 11

129	 ASHWORTH	 Graham	 10

130	 OSWALD	 Steve	 10

131	 SHEPHERSON       	 Andrew	 10

132	 MARCH	 Wayne	 8

133	 HINTON	 Des	 7

134	 RIGG	 Basil	 7

135	 TROODE	 Peter	 7

136	 PATTERSON 	 J	 7

137	 STARCEVICH	 Trevor	 6

138	 WHITE	 Lance	 6

139	 DARBY  	 Neil	 5

140	 GREEN	 Brendan	 5

141	 McCOMISH	 Gary	 5

142	 SMITH	 Robert	 5

143	 FELD	 Brian	 5

144	 DEVINE	 Fred	 4

145	 FOGARTY	 Graham	 4

146	 HOSKING	 Dale	 4

147	 SNOW	 Peter	 4

148	 STUBBERFIELD	 Dick	 4

149	 DORRINGTON	 Terry	 3

150	 HOLLAND	 Tony	 3

151	 ROLFE 	 Greg	 3

152	 DODGSON	 Matt	 3

153	 FRY	 Jordan	 3

154	 ANDERSON	 Robert	 2

155	 MARTIN	 John	 2

156	 SMITH	 Murray	 2

157	 ABBOTT	 Frank	 1

158	 CARLTON	 Doug	 1

159	 NEILSON	 Terry	 1

160	 RANDALL	 Murray	 1

161	 MCKEE 	 C	 1

162	 CATTACH 	 E	 1

163	 GAIRDNER 	 T	 1

164	 CLEMENTS	 M	 1

165	 COSTER	 Ashley	 1
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Boundary

1	 SMITH	 Greg	 451

2	 DOIG 	 Nathan	 291

3	 GILES	 Jamie	 278

4	 ZANICH	 Alan	 278

5	 KUKURA  	 Ryan	 273

6	 FRUSHER 	 Peter	 264

7	 DEVINE	 John	 247

8	 PRATT	 Charlie	 236

9	 PAMPACOS	 George	 234

10	 McDONALD	 Greg	 216

11	 WASHBOURNE	 Michael	 215

12	 BROWN	 Ben	 208

13	 DALGLEISH	 Brett	 204

14	 ASLETT	 Dave	 203

15	 ROBERTS	 Bernard	 200

16	 GOOCH	 Daniel	 199

17	 DANIEL	 Grahame	 195

18	 BERGERSEN	 Tig	 181

19	 BASTICK 	 Adam	 174

20	 HEPTINSTALL	 Richard	 166

21	 HUNT	 Brad	 162

22	 NOLAN	 Phil	 160

23	 TEMPEST	 Stewart	 158

24	 McKENZIE	 Barry	 152

25	 WAKENSHAW	 Don	 152

26	 HALL  	 Ron	 150

27	 WOODHOUSE	 Gary	 150

28	 COLLINGRIDGE	 Jace	 142

29	 BROWN 	 Callum	 140

30	 JONES	 Matt	 137

31	 CUNNINGHAM	 Phil	 135

32	 FRANCHINA	 Tony	 131

33	 HARTNETT	 Craig	 127

34	 BISHOP	 Gil	 125

35	 GOOCH 	 Tony	 125

36	 MARTIN 	 Haden	 120

37	 JESSUP 	 Nathan	 117

38	 SINCLAIR	 Ryan	 116

39	 SHORTILL 	 W	 108

40	 SHIMMON 	 Clay	 105

41	 POOLEY 	 Peter	 103

42	 SOLIN 	 Greg	 101

43	 GOOCH 	 Tim	 97

44	 De GRUCHY 	 Des	 95

45	 DALBY	 Robin	 89

46	 CURTIS 	 Craig	 86

47	 HANSEN 	 Dave	 86

48	 JOHNSON 	 Barry	 86

49	 DOLLING 	 John	 85

50	 NEALE 	 Andrew	 79

51	 ROSS	 David	 79

52	 WALKER 	 Steve	 79

53	 SINCLAIR	 Kyle	 79

54	 PARKER 	 Richard	 78

55	 TIPPING 	 Geoff	 78

56	 BRUCE  	 Peter	 78

57	 LEWIS 	 Trevor	 75

58	 POWER 	 Mark	 73

59	 WEBSTER	 Kirk	 73

60	 WHITE 	 Dominic	 69

61	 HALL 	 Arthur	 68

62	 KENNEDY 	 David	 68

63	 TAPSCOTT	 Michael	 65

64	 BABINALL 	 Steve	 64

65	 KENNAUGH 	 D	 64

66	 MILIAUSKAS 	 Nat	 62

67	 PORTEOUS 	 John	 62

68	 ROBINSON 	 Hugo	 62

69	 SURIANO 	 Rob	 61

70	 De BOER  	 Chris	 60

71	 STRAMBOLINI	 Dominic	 59

72	 DAWBARN 	 Robert	 58

73	 PRATLEY 	 J	 57

74	 SUTHERLAND	 Ian	 57

75	 WHITFIELD 	 Ray	 57

76	 MORGAN	 Justin	 57

77	 HENDERSON 	 Trevor	 56

78	 GARRETT	 Josh	 56

79	 CLAIR 	 Dennis	 55

80	 DAVIS 	 Denis	 55

81	 DICKIE 	 B	 55

82	 ROBERTS 	 Dave	 55
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83	 MOYLAN 	 Charlie	 54

84	 PEARSE 	 Robert	 52

85	 WOODHEAD 	 D	 50

86	 KLAUZ 	 Peter	 48
87	 NAYLOR 	 F	 47
88	 MCDONALD	 Jack	 47

89	 MOYLAN 	 Sean	 47

90	 BIDSTRUP 	 Barry	 46

91	 SHEEHY 	 W	 46

92	 HALL 	 Todd	 45

93	 THATCHER	 David	 44

94	 MARTINO 	 Ned	 43

95	 ROSSBACH 	 David	 43

96	 SAMUELS 	 Geoff	 43

97	 IMMS 	 Peter	 42

98	 MILLS  	 Andrew	 41

99	 GREEN 	 Jack	 40

100	 PUTLAND 	 Leith	 40

101	 FEUTRILL 	 Geoff	 39

102	 HART 	 Ken	 39

103	 SIMPSON 	 Brandon	 39

104	 BROWN	 Donna	 39

105	 HEARNE 	 Mike	 38

106	 SKIPWORTH 	 Don	 38

107	 SNOW 	 Peter	 38

108	 REED 	 Matt	 37

109	 CROSS 	 Ray	 36

110	 THORNETT 	 Craig	 36

111	 COLBY 	 R	 36

112	 DAVIES 	 Brenton	 35

113	 MORFITT 	 Neil	 35

114	 CLARKE	 Ken	 35

115	 GREEN 	 Damian	 34

116	 MILLER 	 T	 33

117	 ROWE 	 Kane	 32

118	 SHEPHERD 	 Bill	 32

119	 MACAULEY 	 P	 32

120	 HOCKING 	 Andy	 31

121	 MASON 	 David	 31

122	 GRIMMOND 	 Barry	 30

123	 THOMAS 	 Michael	 30

124	 CLUSS	 W	 30

125	 LEFROY	 Tim	 29

126	 NEYNHUIS 	 Jack	 29

127	 ROME 	 Mike	 28

128	 DOMNEY 	  	 28

129	 BRUCE  	 Matthew	 27

130	 O’NEIL 	 Sean	 27

131	 BERRY 	 T	 27

132	 FARRELL	 Brendan	 27

133	 SKEGGS 	 Ron	 26

134	 NUTCHEY 	 Peter	 25

135	 DEVLYN 	 Mike	 23

136	 KIELY 	 K	 23

137	 STEWART 	 D	 23

138	 PIMM 	 Frank	 23

139	 REEVES 	 T	 23

140	 MCGRADE	  	 23

141	 SANDOVER 	 Ian	 22

142	 SCHNEIDER 	 Max	 22

143	 WOMBELL 	 Keith	 22

144	 HOBBS	 Jack	 22

145	 DURTNALL 	 Keith	 21

146	 KELLY 	 Mike	 21

147	 MANLY 	 H	 21

148	 WOOD 	 J	 21

149	 MARTIN 	 Doug	 20

150	 WALKER	 Ben	 20

151	 WARD	 Brody	 20

152	 CUSACK 	 Rod	 19

153	 BENNING 	 Kevin	 19

154	 KENNEDY 	 Lachlan	 19

155	 TIMMINGS	 Steve	 18

156	 KNIGHT	 Claire	 18

157	 BOND 	 R	 17

158	 NUGENT 	 L	 17

159	 MORROW	 Jason	 17

160	 SYMONS 	 James	 16

161	 WHALAN 	 Dean	 16

162	 AVERY	 Nathan	 15

163	 HOLLAND	 Kevin	 15

164	 WALSH	 R	 15

165	 DOONAN	 K	 14

166	 FITZGERALD	 Danny	 14

167	 JOHN	 Robert	 14

168	 NEWTON 	 R	 14

170	 RAUDINO	 Tony	 14

171	 GARDNER	 Clayton	 14

172	 FISHER	 Andrew	 12

173	 HOOKER	 Richard	 12
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174	 EDGAR 	 William	 12

175	 GIBSON	  	 12

176	 POPJOY 	 J	 12

177	 SMITH 	 R	 12

178	 JAMES	 M	 11

179	 LIMMER	 Mark	 11

180	 McCAW	 Darryl	 11

181	 VEANEY 	 Wayne	 11

182	 JENNER 	 T	 11

183	 KATAVADIS 	 P	 11

184	 ANDERSON 	 Craig	 10

185	 COLLETT	 Brian	 10

186	 DIMMER 	 Shane	 10

187	 FRIDAY 	 W	 10

188	 GREEN 	 Garry	 10

189	 MOONEY 	 Brian	 10

190	 NICHOLS 	 Paul	 10

191	 WADDELL 	 J	 10

192	 WATLING 	 W	 10

193	 BEAL 	 R	 10

194	 ARBUCKLE 	 Todd	 9

195	 MOON 	 Julian	 9

196	 TAYLOR 	 R	 9

197	 KEYS	 Alexander	 9

198	 FRAWLEY   	 Ben	 8

199	 HELLINGS 	 Tristan	 8

200	 MILLER 	 Ian	 8

201	 WHITE 	 Max	 8

201	 VERNON	 Mitchell	 8

203	 CARBON 	 Barry	 7

204	 FUHRMANN 	 John	 7

205	 GREAVES 	 Rob	 7

206	 KALAZICK 	 W	 7

207	 PAPADOPOFF 	 A	 7

208	 ROBERTS 	 Peter	 7

209	 HARDIE	  	 7

210	 JOHNSON 	 Dave	 6

211	 MACDONALD	  	 6

212	 DICK	 Jason	 6

213	 LAMONT	 Bayley	 6

214	 HAWKS 	 John	 5

215	 SLOCOMBE 	 Chris	 5

216	 STARCEVICH 	 Troy	 5

217	 SULLIVAN 	 Ken	 5

218	 COBB 	 Brian	 4

219	 FORWARD	 Jack	 4

220	 GRIFFITHS 	 John	 4

221	 LENDICH 	 Ryan	 4

222	 MEREDITH 	 L	 4

223	 HITCHCOCK 	 Damien	 3

224	 LAMPARD 	 Ray	 3

 225	 LAPIERRE 	 Alain	 3

 226	 MILLER 	 Russell	 3

227	 Dihm	 Tom	 3

228	 DONNELLY	  	 3

229	 FENCHEL	  	 3

230	 KALAF 	 Michael	 2

231	 METCALFE	 David	 2

232	 ROWE 	 Tyson	 2

233	 WEBB	 Callum	 2

234	 KENNA 	 D	 2

235	 Flood	 B	 2

236	 WHALEN	 Dayne	 2

237	 DINGLE	 Nathan	 2

238	 SMITH	 Cambell	 2

239	 PRIEST	 Caylem	 2

240	 BECKERS 	 Paul	 1

241	 BRANCHE	 Garry	 1

242	 GILL 	 Andrew	 1

243	 MARIC  	 Daniel	 1

244	 PRICE 	 David	 1

245	 SMITH 	 Trevor	 1

246	 WHITING   	 Nathan	 1

247	 CHRISTENSEN	  	 1

248	 HAWKINS	  	 1

249	 HEAL 	 R	 1

250	 HOWELL 	 L	 1

251	 PERRY 	 P	 1

252	 WILLIAMS 	 B	 1

253	 SINCLAIR	 Greg	 1

254	 CLUFF	 W	 1
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Goal

1	 SHAWCROSS	 David	 353

2	 SMITH	 Paul	 319

3	 CANT 	 Trevor	 284

4	 HALE	 Max	 274

5	 SPEAR  	 Mike	 267

6	 EDWICK  	 Dale	 271

7	 CURTIS 	 Andrew	 250

8	 MARTINO 	 Cos	 244

9	 HAUSWIRTH 	 John	 220

10	 HENDRIE 	 Rob	 218

11	 CARTER  	 Bill	 212

12	 PEACOCK  	 Adam	 206

13	 MARRAPODI 	 John	 204

14	 BECKER 	 Roy	 203

15	 McKAY  	 John	 203

16	 GARDNER 	 Don	 201

17	 ROGERS 	 Brett	 201

18	 HENDRIE 	 Wayne	 179

19	 DALBY 	 Robin	 178

20	 EVANS 	 Malcom	 167

21	 POOLE 	 Ron	 166

22	 ROSE 	 Merv	 163

23	 LAYCOCK 	 Matthew	 173

24	 COX  	 Lester	 157

25	 PENMAN 	 Des	 154

26	 SHAWCROSS 	 Colin	 150

27	 BALL 	 Kendell	 152

28	 CUMMING 	 D	 146

29	 LEE 	 Bob	 146

30	 RAYNOR 	 Colin	 140

31	 CRISP 	 Eddie	 138

32	 JEFFERS 	 Peter	 134

33	 JOHNSON 	 William	 132

34	 HARTLAND 	 Ray	 130

35	 CROSS 	 Ken	 129

36	 HAIGH 	 Brian	 128

37	 SHOVE 	 Norm	 128

38	 TILLEY  	 Adam	 127

39	 STUBBERFIELD 	 Dick	 118

40	 PESCUD	 Trevor	 117

41	 LEICESTER  	 Les	 115

42	 LAYCOCK 	 John	 113

43	 LEWIS 	 Neville	 111

44	 PAYNE  	 Brody	 134

45	 COLLETT 	 Brian	 107

46	 CETENICH 	 Frank	 105

47	 THOMAS 	 Simon	 90

48	 ROBBINS 	 Jim	 88

49	 PARKHOUSE 	 Ray	 86

50	 FRENCH 	 Lauren	 111

51	 EDWARDS	 Luke	 103

52	 JONES 	 Jeromy	 82

53	 BISHOP 	 Gil	 80

54	 HALL 	 George	 80

55	 TOMLINSON 	 Terry	 79

56	 DE FRANCESCH 	 Glenn	 79

57	 McDONALD 	 W	 79

58	 NETTLETON 	 Sonny	 79

59	 CHAPMAN 	 Len	 77

60	 SKIPWORTH 	 Don	 74

61	 DUNCAN 	 Rod	 72

62	 CHRISTENSEN 	 Jay	 70

63	 DAVIS 	 Bob	 70

64	 O’CONNOR 	 R	 68

65	 RENDALL 	 Gary	 68

66	 MOORE 	 Brian	 66

67	 STAMATIOU 	 John	 61

68	 PUSTKUCHEN 	 Peter	 60

69	 BERESFORD 	 Len	 57

70	 THOMAS 	 Gary	 54

71	 GAENSLER	 Steve	 72

72	 ALLEN 	 Don	 53

73	 LOCKYER 	 Alan	 52

74	 BOUD	 Sally	 73

75	 McCOMISH 	 Don	 49

76	 FEWSTER 	 Brian	 47

77	 ISLIP 	 John	 47

78	 MORGAN 	 Bob	 46

79	 WILLIAMS 	 Bruce	 46

80	 TURTON 	 Ray	 45
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81	 LEICESTER 	 Doug	 44

82	 HUNTER	 Sam	 68

83	 BERRY 	 Dean	 42

84	 MIRABELLA 	 Alan	 42

85	 WATSON 	 J	 42

86	 DUKE 	 P	 40

87	 JAMIESON 	 N	 38

88	 CLARKE A	 A	 38

89	 HANCOCK 	 George	 37

90	 LILL 	 Gareth	 53

91	 HUGHES 	 Colin	 36

92	 KATAVATIS 	 Peter	 36

93	 PENGILLY 	 E	 35

94	 CRAWSHAW 	 Jack	 35

95	 SHEPHERD 	 R	 32

96	 WALSH 	 C	 32

97	 ARBUARY  	 Gary	 31

98	 CLAIR 	 Harry	 31

99	 GILES 	 Kevin	 30

100	 DOLLING 	 John	 29

101	 MONTGOMERY 	 Dick	 29

102	 SMITH-GANDER 	 John	 29

103	 DUCKWOOD 	 J	 29

104	 KEMP 	 Don	 28

105	 DOBSON	 Daniel	 28

106	 GREEN 	 Doug	 26

107	 SNOWBALL  	 David	 26

108	 McDONALD 	 A	 26

109	 MANN 	 G	 25

110	 SMYTHE 	 S	 24

111	 RILEY 	 A	 23

112	 KELLY 	 O	 22

113	 LOWE 	 B	 21

114	 SHARLAND 	 Catherine	 21

115	 SOJAN 	 Roy	 21

116	 WHITFIELD 	 Peter	 21

117	 HURLEY 	 H	 20

118	 TILLEY 	 Nigel	 19

119	 CLARK	 Benjamin	 19

120	 ROWE 	 R	 19

121	 ROTHNIE 	 Graeme	 18

122	 BISHOP 	 Tony	 17

123	 JACKSON 	 Wayne	 16

124	 KEATING 	 Terry	 16

125	 WOOD 	 M	 15

126	 TOMPKINS 	 Martyn	 15

127	 HOYNE 	 A	 15

128	 ERIKSON 	 E	 13

129	 GARTLETT	 Rueben	 26

130	 SYMCOX	 Cameron	 13

131	 BROMLEY 	 L	 12

132	 CHAPMAN 	 John	 11

133	 DOMNEY 	 R	 11

134	 KIDDIE 	 Steve	 11

135	 TAYLOR 	 R	 11

136	 WRIGHT 	 K	 10

137	 PEARCE 	 P	 10

138	 HARTREE 	 Ray	 9

139	 KELLY 	 Shaun	 9

140	 CLAYTON 	 Jack	 9

141	 MOYLAN 	 J	 9

142	 CARROD	 Brendan	 8

143	 CROWE 	 Jason	 8

144	 SAMPSON 	 A	 8

145	 FERGUSON 	 F	 8

146	 COCKS 	 Grant	 7

147	 HEANEY 	 Denis	 7

148	 OCKWELL 	 Bruce	 7

149	 SHERWOOD 	 Peter	 7

150	 MCOMISH 	 L	 7

151	 SULLIVAN 	 K	 7

152	 GAGE 	 Ian	 6

153	 EVANS 	 D	 6

154	 QUAILE 	 B	 6

155	 SKINNER 	 S	 6

156	 GIBSON 	 M	 5

157	 ANDERSON 	 O	 5

158	 COLLING 	 Dave	 4

159	 DREW 	 Garry	 4

160	 MANIFIS 	 Nick	 4

161	 SHARLAND 	 Rob	 4

162	 WARREN	 Jared	 4

163	 BINKS 	 Chris	 3

164	 BISHOP 	 Henry	 3
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165	 FERGUSON 	 Geoff	 3

166	 HARDER 	 Ryan	 3

167	 HALL	 M	 3

168	 MOSELY 	 H	 3

169	 BOOTH   	 Doug	 2

170	 COWAN 	 Chris	 2

171	 DAVIS 	 Graeme	 2

172	 HAWORTH 	 Trevor	 2

173	 KAAKS 	 Berend	 2

174	 MALE 	 J	 2

175	 MORGAN 	 Des	 2

176	 BOSWORTH 	 B	 2

177	 PATERSON 	 L	 2

178	 VINCENT 	 P	 2

179	 CLEMENTS 	 Max	 1

180	 GARDNER	 Vic	 1

181	 GEORGEFF 	 Steve	 1

182	 HART  	 Ray	 1

183	 MORRIS 	 Laurie	 1

184	 PAYNE  	 Rick	 1

185	 BIGGS R	 R	 1

186	 CHEESEMAN 	 E	 1

187	 CLARK 	 H	 1

188	 CUTLER 	 C	 1

189	 FITZGERALD 	 D	 1

190	 HARDIE 	 R	 1

191	 HOCKING 	 H	 1

192	 JOHNSON 	 J	 1

193	 MEREDITH 	 R	 1

194	 MORRIS  	 M	 1

195	 O’CALLAGHAN 	 O	 1

196	 SKEGGS 	 R	 1
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GRAND FINAL DINNER DANCE
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This yearbook is dedicated to Ron Hall (pictured right with Don Wakenshaw) and Merv Rose,  
both of whom were celebrated umpires and fine contributors to the WANFLUA for many decades
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RETIREMENTS & ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

We would like to wish all our 2015 retirees the very best for the future and we thank them for the 
service they have provided throughout their time with the WANFLUA.

Thank you Kendell Ball, Paul Pitchers, Lauren French, Scott McPhee and Stuart Parry.
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